
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

David A. Coker, President, Fisher House Foundation 

David Coker has 43 years of experience in nonprofit 
management and the military health system. He was 
selected as the first employee of Fisher House Foundation 
in 1994 when the program had 14 houses. He has the 
privilege of working with Ken Fisher, the Fisher family, 
and the Board of Trustees to expand the Foundation’s 
programs and the network of Fisher Houses. The program 
has flourished and is now recognized as one of the 
premiere nonprofits working to support the quality of life 
for our military and veteran families. 

David joined the Foundation in 1994 following his retirement from the U. S. Army. He 
holds a Bachelor of Science in Business Administration from Trinity University in San 
Antonio, Texas, and a Master of Health Administration from the U. S. Army - Baylor 
University Graduate Program in Health Care Administration. Coker has served on the 
Board of Directors for the Military, Veterans, and Patriotic Service Organizations of 
America and the Independent Charities of America. 

Coker first became involved with the Fisher House program as a volunteer at Fitzsimons 
Army Medical Center. He helped prepare the house for its first guests. He also founded 
and served as the first elected president of the Friends of the Fisher House at Fitzsimons 
Army Medical Center, a local nonprofit organization established to support the Fisher 
House. 

Coker comes from a military family with more than 100 years of service in the United 
States Army. 
 


